Central Intelligence Agency

Wiashington, D.C. 20505

July 17, 2008

Ms. Meredith Fuchs

The National Security Archive
Gelman Library, Suite 701
2130 H Street, NW
Washington, D.C. 20037

Reference: F-2007-00188/Archive # 20062027CI1A343
Dear Ms. Fuchs:

This is a final response to your 25 October 2006 Freedom of Information Act
(FOIA) request for all documents relating in whole or in part to any CIA briefings or
testimony related to Pakistan to the House Foreign Affairs Committee in July 1989.

We processed your request in accordance with the FOIA, S U.S.C. § 552, as
amended, and the CIA Information Act, 50 U.S.C. § 431, as amended. Our processing
included a search for records as described in our 6 May 2008 acceptance letter existing
through the date of that letter.

We completed a thorough search for records responsive to your request and located
material that we determined is properly classified and must be denied in its entirety on the
basis of FOIA exemptions (b)(1), (b)(2), and (b)(3).

CIA Information and Privacy Coordinator Delores M. Nelson made this decision,
which you may appeal to the Agency Release Panel, in my care, within 45 days from the
date of this letter. You may include any additional information supporting your position or
explaining why you think our initial decision is wrong.

We appreciate your patience while we processed this request.

Sincerely,

=y M.W

Delores M. Nelson
Information and Privacy Coordinator
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